
 
Dianthus Doubles 

A wonderful plant found in many heirloom gardens, Dianthus have been a 
favourite of gardeners for generations. Easy to grow and wonderfully colored, 
it is no wonder to find them a part of so many gardens. With over 300 species 
and hundreds of hybridized cultivars for garden use, classification can be a bit 
confusing. 

Sow at 2 to 4mm deep spaced at 6 inches. 

HARDINESS ZONES:  

Dianthus are hardy and grow in a wide variety of garden climates from zone 3 
to 9.  

BLOOM TIME AND COLOUR:  

Dianthus have single or double blooms that can last through spring, summer 
and fall. Most Dianthus have pink blooms with white, red or cream colored 
accents and are fragrant.  

PLANT CATEGORY:  

Perennial Dianthus are often evergreen or semi-evergreen. 

FOLIAGE:  

Dark green foliage that stays evergreen throughout the winter months in most 
areas. Fine-textured foliage combines well with other plants and add interest to 
a mixed border.  

GROWTH HABITAT:  

Dianthus form bushy, compact clumps that look great planting in a mass. Well-
behaved in the garden.  



DIMENSIONS:  

Dianthus can grow anywhere between 6"-36" tall and wide.  

PREFERRED CONDITIONS:  

Clay or sandy soil doesn't matter as long as it is well-drained. Full sun is 
preferred but will tolerate part shade though the blooms might not be as 
prolific.  

MAINTENANCE:  

Do not mulch all the way around the Dianthus or you will encourage stem rot. 
Clumps can be divided every 2 or 3 years to encourage better flower 
production. Snipping blooms off for cut flower arrangements, or deadheading 
faded blooms will encourage better flower production.  

PESTS OR DISEASES:  

Dianthus can be susceptible to stem rot if the soil is not well drained, or if the 
mulch covers the plant.  

COMPANION PLANTS: 

Dianthus are an heirloom, cottage border plant so combine with other similar 
plants such as False indigo, Coreopsis, or other Dianthus varieties. They also 
combine well with other scented and fragrant plants such as Lavender or 
Roses. Dianthus are also popular cut flowers as are Allium, Echinacea, or 
Delphinium in a cut flower border. Butterflies are attracted to Dianthus as well 
as Asters and Foxglove.  

SEASONS OF INTEREST:  

Evergreen foliage keeps the Dianthus interesting year-round and the long 
flowering season means the plant provides bright colors in spring, summer and 
autumn.  

USES IN THE GARDEN:  

Dianthus are very versatile plants that are used in containers, mixed borders, 
entry way beds, cut flower gardens, scented gardens, butterfly gardens and 
cottage or heirloom gardens.  

OTHER USES:  

Dianthus make great cut flowers and also hold their color when pressed, 
making them useful for press flowered crafts and arrangements.  
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